i) EMBASSY OF JAPAN
KATHMANDU

JE No. 252-2013

The Embassy of Japan presents its compliments to the Ministry of Foreign
Affairs of Government of Nepal, and has the honor to request the latter to be kind
enough to inform the Ministry of Education; Ministry of Home Affairs; Ministry of
Labor and Employment; Ministry of Culture, Tourism and Civil Aviation: Ministry of
Physical Infrastructure and Transportation; Ministry of Finance; Ministry of Industry;
Ministry of Commerce and Supplies; Ministry of Information and Communications
and other concerned Ministries of the Government of Nepal as appropriate about the
policy of Japan regarding the issuance of “No Objection Letter ™ to its citizens.
Japanese citizens do not require approval from the Embassy for the following
activities.

Pursuit of higher education and exchange study program in Nepal.
Purchasing and ownership transfer of vehicle.

Extension of visa

Opening a bank account

Installing a telephone

Getting a mobile sim card

The Embassy of Japan respectfully informs the Ministry that it does not issue
individual “Letters of no objection” for Japanese nationals to pursue any of those
activities in Nepal.

The Embassy of Japan avails itself of this opportunity to renew to the Ministry
of Foreign Affairs the assurance of its highest consideration.

Kathmandu, August 13, 2013

Ministry of Foreign Affairs
Government of Nepal
Singha Durbar, Kathmandu

cc: Ministry of Education; Ministry of Home Affairs; Ministry of Labor and
Employment; Ministry of Culture, Tourism and Civil Aviation; Ministry of Physical
Infrastructure and Transportation; Ministry of Finance; Ministry of Industry; Ministry
of Commerce and supplies; Ministry of Information and Communications.



